\_\_\_\_\_

## **Meeting Summary:**

The Bladensburg Bus Garage Reconstruction Project held its spring community meeting on April 30, 2024, which was hosted virtually. The project team provided an introduction and overview of the project, discussed construction progress, and answered questions from the community. Additionally, the team presented a preview of what the community can expect in the upcoming quarter.

## **Looking ahead**

Q: Where are the acquired properties scheduled to be razed? After these properties are demolished, will Pepco equipment then be located there? Where will construction crew's designated parking be once demolition begins on the acquired property?

A: The acquired properties are located in the area around the intersection of Douglass Street NE and 28 St. NE, seen in the blue highlighted area on slide 10 of the <a href="Spring 2024">Spring 2024</a> <a href="Community Meeting presentation">Community Meeting presentation</a>. WMATA (Metro) has identified this area as a potential location for the Battery Electric Bus (BEB) infrastructure. Construction crews will continue to park on V Street NE and 24th Place NE.

Q: How are you coordinating with The District Department of Transportation (DDOT) to reconfigure Bladensburg Road NE?

A: Very little of Bladensburg Road is being reconfigured. Per the approved Public Space permit, the most significant reconfiguring is at Channing St NE, which will be slightly modified to create a more perpendicular entrance on and off Bladensburg Rd. All other work is related to redoing sidewalks and closing the medium at the existing entrance.